Regular Town Board Meeting 
Lindley Town Hall, 637 County Route 115, Box 62, Lindley, NY 14858
June 11, 2025
Official Minutes held at the Town Clerk’s Office


Town Board Member’s Present:
Roger Reep, Town Supervisor, Mike Crandall, Crystal McCannon and Bill Deming

Absent: Garrett Dupree

Public Attendance:  Callie Perry, Town Clerk, Kevin Putman, Highway Superintendent, James Bixby, Code Enforcement Officer, Linda Swan, Art & Kim Gotshall, Larry Swan, Gerry Gross, Mark Reep, Dan Hickox, Brad Drake, Brenda Ward, Kevin Youman, Kathi Plumley Doug Smith, Mike McFall & David Fuller 

Reports: Town Clerk, Dog Control Officer, Highway Department, Supervisor, Code & Court

7:00 pm: Roger Reep called the meeting to order with the Pledge.

Business: 

Minutes: May 2025. 

Motion by Mike Crandall
To approve May minutes. 
Seconded by: Bill Deming 
All in favor. Motion carried. 

NYS will require all municipalities with populations over 1,500 to maintain a .gov website. STC Computers is present to discuss their proposal. Vinetex, our current computer technician, also submitted a proposal. Roger wants to table this for now. The town has until June 19, 2026 to change our domain. 

Parking lot – Bid for electrical work submitted. Conduits to the building. Garrett not present to provide the paving quotes. Kevin will get them from him and give them to Roger. Mike suggested getting a separate meter for the Post Office if they are going to switch to electric vehicles. 

Gutters – two bids for gutter installation, front and back of Town Hall, to run overflow away from the building before we pave the parking lot. 
1. Pearson - $8,166
2. Gutter Rescue – provided three options:
a. $5,540.60
b. $4,981.60
c. $3,096.80
The third bid was a no-show. Bill suggested calling Chilsons. Will have their bid by next meeting. 
Water spicket – there is no hose hookup outside the building. The board determined that one wasn’t needed due to added issues and cost. 

Hot water tank – hot water on demand system was installed on both sides of the building. Hot water isn’t being used so it was unhooked. The odor in the water is gone. 

Kim Gotshall – asked if the Board would consider live streaming the board meetings.  A lot of people viewed them, and it would prevent others from trying to stream and act as if they are running a page by or for the Town. It appeared to be used only for negativity. The current pages are not ran by the Town and the Town is not associated with these pages. The Board will look into having the meeting streamed and, if so, have the computer tech set it up. 

Planning Board – they are ready to print the post cards to mail to residents notifying them of the survey for the Comprehensive Plan. Surveys need to be submitted by September 30, 2025. You can complete the survey online on the Town of Lindley website or you can stop at the Town Hall and get a copy there. You will be able to leave it with the Town Clerk or in her drop box outside the door. The survey is for Lindley-Presho residents only. 

Motion by: Mike Crandall
To pay the A Fund bills.
Seconded by: Bill Deming
All in favor. Motion carried. 

Motion by: Mike Crandall
To pay the DA Fund bills.   
Seconded by: Bill Deming 
All in favor. Motion carried. 

Motion by Mike Crandall
To adjourn the meeting. 
Seconded by: Bill Deming 
All in favor. Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted. 


Callie Perry
Lindley Town Clerk
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